
 
 

Town of Natick 
Massachusetts 01760 

Home of Champions 

 

 
Jonathan Freedman, Chair 
Susan G. Salamoff, Vice Chair 
Richard P. Jennett, Jr., Clerk 
Michael J. Hickey, Jr. 

 Amy K. Mistrot 
 

 
 
 
 

August 28, 2017 
 

 
 

By certified mail 

Prakash Reddy 
M.B.R. Food Groups 
d/b/a Minerva Indian Cuisine 
1328 Worcester Street 
Natick, MA 01760 

 
RE: POLICE DEPARTMENT COMPLIANCE CHECK 

 

Dear Mr. Reddy: 
 

The Natick Police Department recently conducted a compliance check of your establishment and observed that though you are listed as 
the manager of record, you are rarely on site, and that the on-site manager appears to be Chakrapani Gosecity.  Absentee managers 
are prohibited. 

 
Chapter 138 of the Massachusetts General Laws requires that all holders of a liquor license have an approved manager present on the 
premises at all times during which alcoholic beverages are sold.  A manager is not considered approved until he or she is approved by 
both the Local Licensing Authority (i.e., the Board of Selectmen) and the Alcoholic Beverages Control Commission (ABCC). 

 
As the Local Licensing Authority, the Board of Selectmen takes any violation of its alcohol licensing policy very seriously and will not 
approve the renewal of any license that is not fully compliant with that policy and with all rules and regulations of the Alcoholic Beverages 
Control Commission and Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 138. 

 
Please go to the ABCC website (http://www.mass.gov/abcc/retailamend.htm) to complete a Change of Manager Application and submit 
the completed paperwork and fees to the Board of Selectmen’s office. 

 
The Natick Police Department will be conducting additional compliance checks and will be providing the Board of Selectmen with an update. 
You are advised to make every effort to ensure your compliance to avoid a lapse in your liquor license.  If you require additional information 
regarding relevant statutory or local alcohol rules and regulations, please contact the Natick Police Department (508-647-9500) or the Natick 
Town Administrator’s/Board of Selectmen’s Office (508-647-6410). 

 
Regards, 

 

 
Trish O’Neil 
Executive Assistant 

 
cc:          Lt. Brian Lauzon 

http://www.mass.gov/abcc/retailamend.htm)
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By certified mail 

The Neiman Marcus Group 
d/b/a Neiman Marcus 
310 Speen Street 
Natick, MA 01760 

 
RE: POLICE DEPARTMENT COMPLIANCE CHECK 

 

To the Licensing Department: 
 

The Natick Police Department recently conducted a compliance check of your establishment and observed that though Michael 
Gonsalves is recorded as the manager of record, it appears that he has left the company and no one has been appointed to fill his spot. 

 
Chapter 138 of the Massachusetts General Laws requires that all holders of a liquor license have an approved manager present on the 
premises at all times during which alcoholic beverages are sold.  A manager is not considered approved until he or she is approved by 
both the Local Licensing Authority (i.e., the Board of Selectmen) and the Alcoholic Beverages Control Commission (ABCC). 

 
As the Local Licensing Authority, the Board of Selectmen takes any violation of its alcohol licensing policy very seriously a nd will not 
approve the renewal of any license that is not fully compliant with that policy and with all rules and regulations of the Alcoholic Beverages 
Control Commission and Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 138. 

 
Please go to the ABCC website (http://www.mass.gov/abcc/retailamend.htm) to complete a Change of Manager Application and submit 
the completed paperwork and fees to the Board of Selectmen’s office. 

 
The Natick Police Department will be conducting additional compliance checks and will be providing the Board of Selectmen with an update. 
You are advised to make every effort to ensure your compliance to avoid a lapse in your liquor license.  If you require additional information 
regarding relevant statutory or local alcohol rules and regulations, please contact the Natick Police Department (508-647-9500) or the Natick 
Town Administrator’s/Board of Selectmen’s Office (508-647-6410). 

 
Regards, 

http://www.mass.gov/abcc/retailamend.htm)
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August 28, 2017 
 

 
 

By certified mail  

Anthony Francoise 
Town Line Liquors, Inc. 
160 East Central Street 
Natick, MA 01760 

 
RE: POLICE DEPARTMENT COMPLIANCE CHECK 

 

Dear Mr. Francoise: 
 

The Natick Police Department recently conducted a compliance check of your establishment and observed that though you are listed as 
the manager of record, you are rarely on site, and that the on-site manager appears to be Carl Berg. 

 
Chapter 138 of the Massachusetts General Laws requires that all holders of a liquor license have an approved manager present on the 
premises at all times during which alcoholic beverages are sold.  A manager is not considered approved until he or she is approved by 
both the Local Licensing Authority (i.e., the Board of Selectmen) and the Alcoholic Beverages Control Commission (ABCC).  Absentee 
managers are prohibited. 

 
As the Local Licensing Authority, the Board of Selectmen takes any violation of its alcohol licensing policy very seriously and will not 
approve the renewal of any license that is not fully compliant with that policy and with all rules and regulations of the Alcoholic Beverages 
Control Commission and Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 138. 

 
Please go to the ABCC website (http://www.mass.gov/abcc/retailamend.htm) to complete a Change of Manager Application and submit 
the completed paperwork and fees to the Board of Selectmen’s office. 

 
The Natick Police Department will be conducting additional compliance checks and will be providing the Board of Selectmen with an update. 
You are advised to make every effort to ensure your compliance to avoid a lapse in your liquor license.  If you require additional information 
regarding relevant statutory or local alcohol rules and regulations, please contact the Natick Police Department (508-647-9500) or the Natick 
Town Administrator’s/Board of Selectmen’s Office (508-647-6410). 

 
Regards, 
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